

# RECEIVED November 4, 2021

Legislative Services City Clerk

November 4, 2021

REGION OF PEEL
OFFICE OF THE REGIONAL CLERK

K. Lockyer
Regional Clerk and Interim Commissioner
of Corporate Services
kathryn.lockyer@peelregion.ca

A. Adams
Deputy Clerk and Acting Director
of Clerk's, Corporate Services
regional.clerk@peelregion.ca

Re: Hospital Redevelopment / Special Health Levy

The Council of The Corporation of the City of Brampton passed the following resolutions at its meeting of November 3, 2021:

#### C362-2021

That the following delegations from William Osler Health System and Foundation, re. **Hospital Redevelopment**, to the Council Meeting of November 3, 2021, be received:

- 1. Geoffrey Ritchie, Chair, Board of Directors, William Osler Health System (WOHS)
- 2. Dr. Naveed Mohammad, President and CEO, WOHS
- 3. Ken Mayhew, President and CEO, WOHS Foundation
- 4. Pardeep Singh Gill, Treasurer, Board of Directors, WOHS

#### C363-2021

That the <u>report</u> titled: **Preliminary Feasibility of Financial Support for Healthcare Expansion in Brampton**, be **referred** to the Budget Committee for consideration.

#### C364-2021

That the <u>correspondence</u> from Michelle McCollum, Chair, Brampton Board of Trade, dated November 2, 2021 re. **Items 7.1, 10.1.1 and 15.1 – Proposed Hospital Levy**, to the Council Meeting of November 3, 2021, be received.

#### C365-2021

Whereas, Brampton Civic Hospital, which opened in 2007, is home to one of Canada's busiest emergency rooms and serves as the only main full-service facility for the City of Brampton's approximately 650,000 residents;

REFERRAL TO	
RECOMMENDED	
DIRECTION REQUIRED	
RECEIPT RECOMMENDED ✓	

The Corporation of the City of Brampton

And Whereas, Brampton Civic Hospital has long been plagued with issues of overcrowding and excessive wait times;

And Whereas, in 2020, Brampton City Council voted to declare a health-care emergency in the community;

And Whereas, there is now a very urgent need for an additional full-service Hospital in Brampton to help serve the City's aging community needs for continuing complex care and rehabilitation in emergency and intensive care units;

And Whereas, the City of Brampton has long been a major stakeholder in advocating for a new full-service Hospital in Brampton on behalf of Brampton's residents;

And Whereas, the Province of Ontario has now recently made a budget commitment to help fund a new full-service Hospital in Brampton along with other stakeholders;

And Whereas, the City of Brampton will be required to pledge and commit to contributing 10% of the total construction costs of the proposed new full-service Hospital in Brampton;

And Whereas, in 2012, the City of Brampton implemented a special health care levy over a six year period to help fund 10% of the construction costs of the current Brampton Civic Hospital and redevelopment of Peel Memorial Hospital as part of the Provincial cost-sharing model;

And Whereas, there is an estimated \$20 million surplus available from the 2012 special health care levy based on lower than anticipated construction costs for the Brampton Civic Hospital and the Peel Memorial Hospital redevelopment project;

And Whereas, a special healthcare levy is the fastest and fairest way to leverage Provincial funding for the construction of the new Brampton Hospital that will serve the health care needs of all Brampton residents, their families and loved ones;

## Therefore, be it resolved as follows:

That the City of Brampton commits to a 10% local share in collaboration with the Region of Peel.

And further, that the estimated \$20 million surplus available from the 2012 special health care levy be applied towards the levy to help offset the cost burden to taxpayers;

And further, that staff be directed to bring forward as part of 2022 budget discussions other options for funding the City of Brampton's required 10% contribution including the sale of surplus land as ratified by Council, re-deployment of unused Capital budgets and Reserves, and spreading the new levy over a longer time period;

And further, that Brampton City Council endorse an option in principle to seek a 50% contribution from the Region of Peel in the amount of \$62.5M to help fund the City of Brampton's 10% share of the construction costs for the proposed new full-service Hospital in Brampton;

And further, that a copy of this motion shall be forwarded to the Region of Peel to be added to the November 11, 2021 Regional Council agenda for discussion; and

That the City of Brampton engage residents in a full public engagement on the matter.

Yours truly,

Peter Fay

City Clerk, City Clerk's Office

Tel: 905.874.2172

e-mail: <a href="mailto:peter.fay@brampton.ca">peter.fay@brampton.ca</a>

(CL-7.2, 10.1.1, 14.1, 15.1)

### cc: William Osler Health System and Foundation:

Geoffrey Ritchie, Chair, Board of Directors, William Osler Health System (WOHS) Dr. Naveed Mohammad, President and CEO, WOHS Ken Mayhew, President and CEO, WOHS Foundation Pardeep Singh Gill, Treasurer, Board of Directors, WOHS c/o Sue Vanstone, Senior Manager, Health Policy, WOHS: sue.vanstone@williamoslerhs.ca

## **City of Brampton:**

Mayor Brown and Members of Council

D. Barrick, CAO, and Corporate Leadership Team

N. Damer, Treasurer, Corporate Services

M. Medeiros, Manager, Financial Planning, Corporate Services